



PO Box 1749 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 3A5 Canada

> Halifax Regional Council June 14, 2005

TO: Mayor Kelly and Members of Halifax Regional Council

**SUBMITTED BY:** 

Councillor Brad Johns, Chair
North West Community Council

**DATE:** June 1, 2005

SUBJECT: Renaming Berry Hill Park

## **ORIGIN**

Motion of North West Community Council of May 26, 2005.

# **RECOMMENDATION**

It is recommended that HRM Council request that staff provide a report on the suggestion of renaming Berry Hill Parkland to Laurie Lively Park.

June 14, 2005

### **BACKGROUND**

At the May 26, 2005 meeting of North West Community Council, a community group which has been working with HRM to develop the park in Berry Hill requested that HRM officially name the park the Laurie Lively Park. The renaming would be in remembrance and recognition of two local residents, a gentleman and his grandson, both who share the same name.

#### **DISCUSSION**

None.

## **BUDGET IMPLICATIONS**

None.

# FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT POLICIES / BUSINESS PLAN

This report complies with the Municipality's Multi-Year Financial Strategy, the approved Operating, Capital and Reserve budgets, policies and procedures regarding withdrawals from the utilization of Capital and Operating reserves, as well as any relevant legislation.

### **ALTERNATIVES**

None.

#### **ATTACHMENTS**

None.

Additional copies of this report, and information on its status, can be obtained by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.

Report Prepared by:

Sheilagh Edmonds, Legislative Assistant